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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
—

C
Dear Members and Friends, 

onservation is optimism. 
It is hope for tomorrow 
anchored in the actions we 

take today – and it is realized in the 
research, stewardship, advocacy, and 
education that New Jersey Audubon 
advances every day. As threats to the 
natural world intensify, our efforts shine 
a light beyond uncertainty. This annual 
report showcases a year of optimism 
– promise of a brighter future made 
possible by the support of New Jersey 
Audubon members and donors and 
the partnerships we form to achieve 
our goals. 

In 2021, New Jersey Audubon 
improved forests and farms across 
the state, engaging landowners 
in conservation programs and 
advancing Forest Stewardship Plans 
that benefit rare species like the 
Golden-winged Warbler. We planted 
ten-thousand Atlantic White Cedar 
seedlings in the Pinelands to revive a 
globally rare plant community and 
worked to preserve Swamp Pink, 
an endangered wildflower of the 
wetlands. We conducted wetland 
restoration to benefit declining Black 
Duck, increased habitat for the once-
vanished Northern Bobwhite, and 
controlled invasive vegetation to save 
a place for endangered Bog Turtles. 
Through active forest stewardship, 
New Jersey Audubon brings hope 
in restored habitats, increased 
biodiversity, water and soil protection, 
and heightened forest resiliency that 
reduces carbon in the atmosphere. 

New Jersey Audubon defends our 
natural world and safeguards the 
future through focused conservation 
advocacy. Reasons for optimism 
include new federal funding for 
Delaware River Basin restoration, one 
of the strongest plastics laws in the 
nation, and legislation that ensures 

open space preservation 
funds are used to save our 
parks, farmland, and historic 
sites. We guarded against 
environmental rollbacks, including 
weakening of the Clean Water Act, 
provided meaningful support for 
the Recovering America’s Wildlife 
Act, the Environmental Justice Act, 
and more. We protected pollinators 
from toxic pesticides, guided bird-
safe construction, and encouraged 
appropriately sited offshore wind 
that considers the needs of wildlife. 
We are New Jersey’s voice for strong, 
equitable environmental protections 
for people and wildlife. 

Preserving New Jersey’s coastal 
ecology and the spectacle of 
shorebird migration is an ongoing 
conservation priority. In 2021, New 
Jersey Audubon’s research team 
banded nearly 1,200 Semipalmated 
Sandpipers to monitor and protect this 
“high priority” species of conservation 
concern. We worked with South 
American partners to conserve 
shorebirds at their wintering grounds, 
and advanced efforts to save the 
Horseshoe Crab – a cornerstone of 
Delaware Bay Shore ecology and vital 
to shorebird success. We also assessed 
the long-term effectiveness of post-
Hurricane Sandy beach restoration 
on beach-nesting birds at Stone 
Harbor Point, finding that nesting pairs 
and chicks increased significantly 
since restoration was completed. Our 
research offers promise, as we guard 
against threats to coastal wildlife, 
including rising sea levels. 

As more people seek the restorative 
benefits of nature, New Jersey 
Audubon fills a crucial need. We 
provide opportunities for discovery 

through birding, gardening for wildlife, 
nature exploration, wildlife migration, 
and land stewardship, conducting 
nearly 2,000 programs in 2021. 
Activities included a BioBlitz science 
extravaganza, our World Series of 
Birding, and Spring and Fall Festivals 
– adapted to include even more 
participants, and in-person nature 
camps that connected 900 children 
with wild wonder. We co-hosted the 
first NY/NJ Youth Climate Summit, held 
our second Young Birders Conference, 
launched a Habitat Stewards 
program, and brought nature into 
schools, libraries, and afterschool 
programs across the state. Through all 
of our efforts, New Jersey Audubon 
brought wonder, renewal, and hope 
to over half a million people! 

We now embark on our 125th year 
of protecting the wildlife and natural 
lands we cherish and awakening an 
appreciation of nature in all people. 
Thank you for standing with us, as 
we continue to open the doors of 
conservation to all and pursue our 
vision of a healthier, equitable, and 
sustainable tomorrow.

�Eric Stiles 
President and CEO
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NEW JERSEY
AUDUBON

A conservation leader for 125 
years, New Jersey Audubon 
is committed to connecting 
all people with nature and 
stewarding the nature of today 
for all people of tomorrow. 

NEW JERSEY AUDUBON 
CAMPER HOLDING THE  

MUD PIE SHE MADE

CHILDREN  
BIRDWATCHING

p 
LEAST SKIPPER ON  
SWAMP MILKWEED
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NEW JERSEY AUDUBON is a privately supported, not-for-
profit, statewide membership organization that protects wildlife, 
especially endangered and threatened species, conserves New 
Jersey’s natural habitats, and connects people with nature, 
fostering awareness and a conservation ethic. Our mission 
priorities focus on three landscapes: forests and farms, coasts and 
wetlands, and cities and towns. We achieve our goals through 
cutting-edge research, habitat restoration and stewardship, 
advocacy that promotes and defends critical protections, and 
education that empowers all people to live and act sustainably. 
New Jersey Audubon believes that access to nature is a 
fundamental human right and celebrates diversity as a strength. 
We are committed to integrating diversity, equity, inclusion, and 
justice into all aspects of our work, and we welcome all to join us 
in conserving New Jersey’s natural heritage. 

We engaged 1,800 teachers in the  
natural sciences, who impacted  
an additional 43,200 students in  

Science, Technology, Engineering,  
and Math (STEM) learning. 

An estimated 63,000 people 
visited our nature centers, 
migration watches, and 

trails, enjoying all manner  
of nature exploration.

338 registered Eco-Schools working  
toward school sustainability efforts

More than 1,300 volunteers logged  
a total of 9,000 hours assisting  
with every facet of New Jersey  

Audubon’s mission. 

New Jersey Audubon 
engaged more than half 
a million people through 
a diversified platform of 

communications, outreach, 
and direct programming. 

We conducted nearly 2,000 programs 
that directly reached over  

6,000 children and 33,000 adults. 

New Jersey Audubon continues to partner with other organizations such as the Natural 
Resource Defense Council to protect pollinators from toxic pesticides. Specially, we 

were successful in our work with policy makers to designate the use of neonicotinoid 
pesticides, which are particularly harmful to bees, as restricted. Also, at the state level, 
we have successfully worked with a state-based coalition to support the regulation of 

plastics to prevent them from entering our environment and causing harm.


NEW JERSEY AUDUBON BOARD DIRECTOR ASHLEY REY (CENTER RIGHT), 

HER HUSBAND GEORGE O’TOOLE, AND THEIR FRIENDS ALEXANDRA 
AND THOMAS KIRK ENJOYING THE CATCH OF CAPE MAY
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FORESTS 
AND FARMS

PERENNIAL  
WILDFLOWERS



RED CHOKEBERRY

INDIGO
BUNTING

THE BEAUTY OF FORESTS AND FARMS 
IS MORE THAN SKIN-DEEP. SHELTERED 
AMONG THE STRUCTURAL ELEMENTS OF 
THESE ECOSYSTEMS IS AN EXTRAORDINARY 
DIVERSITY OF CREATURES. 
Healthy forests of varying age, structure, and 
composition provide habitat for species and 
are also especially efficient at capturing and 
storing carbon from the atmosphere. New 
Jersey Audubon is committed to restoring the 
health of New Jersey’s forests through active 
forest management aimed at suppressing 
the spread of invasive species, creating 
young forest habitat for a diversity of wildlife, 
improving foraging and nesting opportunities, 
protecting water quality, and providing for 
passive recreation. The better we manage our 
forests, grasslands, and wetlands, the better we 
will protect our planet and all its inhabitants.
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Staff presented at numerous technical and scientific  
conferences and co-authored a peer-reviewed publication  

about the Northern Bobwhite project that  
appeared in the Journal of Wildlife Management. 


NORTHERN BOBWHITE

New Jersey Audubon partnered with 
state agencies and private landowners 
to advance Forest Stewardship Plans 
benefiting more than 800 acres in the 

Sparta Wildlife Management Area, 
Salem Wildlife Management Area, and 
at 24 privately owned properties. Many 
of these efforts focused on increasing 
structural diversity and creating young 
forest habitats. Large-scale pollinator 

habitats were installed in southern 
New Jersey, Allamuchy Township, and 
Hackettstown, and over 25 acres of 
native warm-season grasses were 

established on private lands. 

Staff planted more than 6,800 native 
herbaceous plugs and 3,750 individual 

native trees and shrubs, including 
2,500 Atlantic white cedar seedlings.  

We enhanced nearly 70 acres to 
the benefit of American Black Duck, 

protected swamp pink populations by 
fencing two sites totaling 17 acres and 
created 43 acres of Northern Bobwhite 
habitat on two properties. We visited 
72 agricultural properties in southern 

New Jersey and enrolled more than 40 
landowners in conservation programs. 
This included the installation of nearly 

400 acres of cover crops in Salem  
and Cumberland Counties. 

We advocated for Forest Stewardship 
Plans on all forested lands of 25 acres 

or more purchased through state 
funds such as Green Acres, increased 

prescribed burning statewide, 
recruiting private landowners to burn 

several thousand acres, and sponsored 
a Healthy Forest Webinar Series, 

bringing together panels of world-
renowned experts to discuss critical 

issues in forest management, including 
storage and sequestration of carbon. 

New Jersey Audubon continued leading 
the Coalition for the Delaware River 

Watershed, achieving federal funding 
for the Delaware River Basin Restoration 

Program in the amount of $10 million, 
double from the initial funding from 

2018. Program funding has supported 
more than 90 on-the-ground projects 
to date, designed to protect fish and 
wildlife habitat and to improve water 
quality. Including mandatory matches 
from grantees, these projects total a 

conservation impact of over $58 million.

Our ongoing leadership in the state-wide 
Keep it Green Coalition supports millions 

of dollars of funding for open space, 
parks, farmland, and historic sites. In 2021, 
we secured important implementation 

legislation that will guide the expenditure 
of roughly $150 million for these purposes 
into the future. We also worked with the 

State to ensure that parks throughout the 
state remained open and maintained. 

Several sites in Cape May County began 
habitat restoration work, including 

invasive plant management, pollinator 
habitat, grassland management, salt-

tolerant filter strips, and forest stewardship. 
Invasive plant management occurred 

on over 100 acres at public and private 
sites across the state, including Cape 

May Point State Park, Lake Lily, Triangle 
Park, Nature Center of Cape May, 

Woodbine Eco-Park, Salem River Wildlife 
Management Areas, Cox Hall Creek, and 

Higbee Wildlife Management Areas.

A comprehensive floristic survey is being 
conducted for the Department of 

Defense at the Joint Base McGuire, Dix, 
Lakehurst, which recorded more than 
700 unique plant species through the 
end of 2021, including several that are 

rare. The floristic survey continues through 
the spring of 2022. We also documented 

the abundance and distribution of 
grassland birds on existing habitat around 

a test runway at the Lakehurst unit of 
the base. Mowing occurs on half of 

the grassland area around the runway 
while the other half remains un-mowed. 

New Jersey Audubon’s research staff 
has been collecting data to evaluate 

how birds respond to these grass height 
management regimes.


GOLDEN-WINGED WARBLER 

HABITAT ALONG PSEG’S 
POWERLINE RIGHTS-OF-WAY

In 2021, we completed the eleventh year of bird and habitat 
surveys along PSEG transmission line corridors in the Highlands 

and the third year of focused monitoring of nest survival 
and productivity to assess overall habitat quality. New Jersey 
Audubon leaves no habitat behind, as we work to develop 

management recommendations that meet safety and regulatory 
requirements for powerline Rights-of-Way while saving a place 

for species of conservation concern. 

NEW JERSEY AUDUBON | 2021 ANNUAL REPORT 5



BEACH IN  
CAPE MAY



COASTS AND 

WETLANDS

PIPING PLOVER
CHICK

NEW JERSEY’S MARSHES, MARITIME FORESTS,  
BEACHES, AND DUNES ARE A RICH  
TAPESTRY OF HABITATS FOR WILDLIFE  
AND DISCOVERY DESTINATIONS  
FOR WILDLIFE WATCHERS IN ALL SEASONS. 
From the spectacle of spring shorebird migration to the  
colorful warblers and beach-nesting birds of summer, from  
Monarch Butterflies and migrating hawks in fall to Snowy Owl  
sightings and winter seabirds, these scenic spots showcase  
nature’s wonder. Yet climate change, habitat loss, invasive species,  
predators, and human impact have put these vibrant natural systems at risk. New Jersey Audubon is 
working to address the effects of climate change and to create resilient communities for wildlife and 
people. We control non-native invasive plants to restore our maritime forests, conduct research on two 
continents to protect declining shorebirds, reduce plastics pollution, and encourage green energy that 
considers the needs of wildlife. And we raise public awareness at our migration watches, monarch tagging 
demonstrations, and countless programs, shifting attitudes and inspiring stewardship for the future.

AMERICAN  
OYSTERCATCHERS

WWW.NJAUDUBON.ORG



New Jersey Audubon continued 
intensive monitoring of Semipalmated 

Sandpipers and other shorebird species 
during spring migration staging periods 

in Delaware Bay, a critical stopover 
for shorebirds to rest, feed and store 
fat reserves ahead of the final leg of 
their migration to the arctic breeding 

grounds. We banded nearly 1,200 birds 
to monitor weight gain as they prepare 

to migrate to the Arctic to nest.

New Jersey Audubon shorebird 
conservation efforts also included 
working with partners in Suriname, 
French Guiana, and Brazil to curtail 
illegal or poorly regulated shorebird 
hunting. Through federal and private 
grants, we supported Suriname law 
enforcement by providing gasoline 

and maintenance for patrol vehicles, 
conducting a survey of hunters, 
and developed a program to 

educate hunters about game laws 
and the importance of conserving 

Semipalmated Sandpipers and other 
species of conservation concern. 

Our research team continued to monitor 
responses of beach-nesting birds to the 
habitat restoration at Stone Harbor Point 

undertaken after Superstorm Sandy. 
Nesting areas had been elevated, 
thereby reducing potential flooding 

of nests of federally threatened Piping 
Plovers, state endangered Black 

Skimmers and Least Terns, and American 
Oystercatcher, a species of special 
conservation concern. Neighboring 

communities were also better protected 
from storm surges. While data collected 

suggest that the number of nesting 
pairs and chicks increased, predation 
pressure continued to have adverse 

effects on nesting success. 


HORSESHOE  

CRABS

The Horseshoe Crab Recovery Coalition continued advancing  
its goal of restoring Atlantic Coast populations of Horseshoe 
Crabs by working to reduce bait and biomedical harvest. This 

included working with partners in various states to adopt 
regulations curtailing crab harvest for bait and engagement  

with pharmaceutical companies to adopt a synthetic alternative 
to using Horseshoe Crab blood in medical testing.

Research staff worked in collaboration 
with U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service staff  

at E. B. Forsythe National Wildlife  
Refuge to document the occurrence 

of Black Rails in the Great Bay region of 
Atlantic County. This species is listed  
as “endangered” in the state of New 
Jersey and was recently added to the 

federal Endangered Species list as 
“threatened”. Importantly, recent surveys 

suggest that New Jersey supports the 
largest population of breeding Black 

Rails in the mid-Atlantic region.

BOG TURTLE


Staff worked to control invasive Phragmites to benefit the endangered 
Bog Turtle, restored wetlands to expand habitat for Black Ducks, and 
conducted a survey to determine the abundance and distribution 
of Black Rail, a bird recently designated as threatened under the 
Endangered Species Act. They installed fencing to protect rare 

Swamp Pink populations, a wildflower of the wetlands and planted 
Atlantic White Cedar seedlings to restore a globally rare plant 
community of ecological, economic, and cultural significance.

New Jersey Audubon partnered with 
state, regional, and federal groups 
to provide meaningful support for 

climate change funding (including 
education) into the infrastructure 
bill and reconciliation. We also 

continued our efforts partnering with 
state, regional, and federal groups 
to provide meaningful support for 
the Recovering America’s Wildlife 
Act, the Environmental Justice Act, 

Migratory Birds Treaty Act protections, 
the Coastal Barrier Resources Act and 

more. Finally, we worked to protect 
against environmental rollbacks such 

as the opening of offshore lease areas 
for offshore oil and gas exploration 
and development, and National 

Environmental Policy Act rollbacks  
of the Clean Water Act. 

Our staff members serve as important  
technical and policy advisors to the 

NJ Department of Environmental 
Protection and Board of Public Utilities 

on responsible sitting, construction,  
and maintenance of offshore wind 
facilities. Staff participate in several 
workgroups and consult with wind 

developers to ensure that they include 
adequate pre-and post-construction 

monitoring into their plans.
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CITIES AND  

TOWNS

BLACK AND WHITE 
WARBLER

MONARCH ON  
BUTTERFLY WEED

PARKS, GREENWAYS, AND TREE-LINED STREETS MAKE URBAN 
SPACES HEALTHIER BY REDUCING HEAT, NOISE, AND POLLUTION, 
PREVENTING STORMWATER RUNOFF AND IMPROVING MOOD. 
Opportunities for people to experience nature in their daily lives rather 
than as a destination can relieve stress and inspire a stewardship ethic. 
New Jersey Audubon is committed to restoring urban open spaces - 
through the Keep It Green Coalition we support millions of dollars of 
preservation funding that includes city parks and the Coalition for the 
Delaware River Watershed where we work with partners to connect 
communities to thousands of miles of river systems and adjacent 
watershed lands. Our programs are welcoming to all with many  
focusing on underserved communities where children and adults  
have few opportunities to experience nature in safe outdoor learning 
spaces. We promote sustainable schools, gardening for wildlife, and 
climate change education, fostering resilient communities and a  
more invested populace. 

p 
ROADSIDE POLLINATOR HABITAT
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New Jersey Audubon’s programs 
are designed with the organization’s 

conservation priorities in mind. Programs 
range from connecting very young 
children with the wonders of nature 
to training teachers in environmental 
science, sustainability, and climate 

change to sharing the magic of bird 
and butterfly migration to teaching 
people how to make their outdoor 
spaces more welcoming to wildlife.  

We also continued to employ various 
forms of technology to stay connected 

with schools, libraries, afterschool 
programs, and other organizations 

as they worked to develop engaging 
programs for their constituents.

With COVID-19 concerns still in place, 
we continued to redesign numerous 
programs and events including our 

largest annual event Fall Festival and 
our largest fundraiser, the World Series 

of Birding, to employ virtual and/or 
online aspects. While our in-person 
Summer Camp required extensive 

changes to adhere to New Jersey State 
Department of Health certification 

requirements and COVID safety 
protocols, close to 900 children enjoyed 

nature during the 10-week span.

Staff worked alongside the New 
Jersey School Boards Association to 
identify and recognize school teams 

for innovative student-created projects 
and prototypes designed to solve 

real-world problems. All projects in this 
STEAM Tank competition had to include 
meaningful environmental sustainability 
and climate change design aspects. 

New Jersey Audubon also worked with 
the NJ Department of Education to 
oversee the national Green Ribbon 

Schools program, connected students 
and teachers to environmental 

science learning, and engaged with 
communities in Newark, New Brunswick, 

Camden, and Wildwood.

New Jersey Audubon monitored bird 
populations in brownfield sites in Linden, 

Pennsauken, and the Hackensack 
Meadowlands and began a new project 

in the Meadowlands. Data collected 
provides a basis for managing bird 

populations at these urban wildlife oases.

We reinitiated our Newark Bird/
Building Collision Project to assess the 

frequency and causes of bird collisions 
with tall buildings and to recommend 

solutions. We’re advocating at the local, 
state, and federal levels for bird-safe 

construction and mitigation strategies to 
lessen the number of bird strikes. 

New Jersey Audubon has encouraged thousands of people to create 
habitat for birds, butterflies, and other species through programs, 

native plant sales, and incentive programs. We conducted two 
statewide native plant sales at our four nature centers and educated 

hundreds of people in selecting the right plants for birds and 
pollinators. More than 8,500 people had their gardens certified as 
wildlife habitat, and 5 communities became “Community Wildlife 
Habitat” earning certification through National Wildlife Federation 

with support from our Habitat Outreach team. 


NATIVE PLANT SALE

We worked successfully with our partners 
to support the regulation of plastics 
to prevent them from entering our 
environment and harming people  

and wildlife. New Jersey is now home 
to the strongest, most comprehensive 
single-use plastics bill in the nation. 

Efforts now focus on legislation to require 
packaging products including plastic 
containers to be made with a certain 

percentage of recycled materials.

New Jersey Audubon’s commitment to 
diversity, equity, inclusion, and justice 

manifested itself through intentional and 
thoughtful outreach, facility improvements, 
and programmatic celebrations. Our 2021 

conservation award was given to the 
organizers of Black Birders Week, while we 
began discussions on ways to integrate 
ecology, ornithology, and racial/cultural 
history into programs. We launched a 

college intern program for young people 
to become involved in conservation, 
stewardship, and education, and we 

provided accessibility information about 
our nature centers for people with mobility 
challenges on the national Birdability map. 

We hosted a Climate Change Education 
webinar with First Lady Tammy Murphy, 
co-hosted the first NY/NJ Youth Climate 

Summit, held our 2nd annual New 
Jersey Young Birders virtual Conference 
– organized by young birders for young 

birders, and launched a Habitat 
Stewards program. Staff conducted 

numerous educational and outreach 
webinars, including an outreach web 
event for land landowners interested in 

agricultural and wildlife conservation, an 
Urban Green Spaces webinar in support 
of the 2021 NJ Land Trust Rally, and an 
eight-part webinar series on backyard 

habitat and gardening for wildlife. 

  
EMMA PRICE NARRATING HER WORLD 

SERIES OF BIRDING ON YOUTUBE
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2021 REVENUE 
AND EXPENSES

—

41%

25%

7%

6%

5%

11%

2%

	 41%	 CONTRIBUTIONS & BEQUESTS
	 25%	 GRANTS AND CONTRACTS
	 7%	 PROGRAM INCOME
	 6%	 MEMBERSHIPS
	 5%	 SPECIAL EVENTS (NET)
	 2%	 SALE OF MERCHANDISE (NET)
	 11%	 INVESTMENT INCOME (NET)
	 3%	 OTHER PLANNED GIVING

————————

34%

26%

10%

9%

21%

	 34%	 EDUCATION AND SANCTUARIES
	 26%	 STEWARDSHIP
	 10%	 RESEARCH
	 9%	 MANAGEMENT & GENERAL
	 21%	 FUNDRAISING

3%

INCOME
$ 7,938,320

EXPENSES 
$ 6,607,710

INDIVIDUAL
DONORS

—
The Honor Roll of Major Donors is how New Jersey Audubon acknowledges 
our many friends whose outpouring of generosity helps support our  
mission of connecting people with nature and stewarding the nature  
of today for the people of tomorrow. For many donors, making a gift  
to New Jersey Audubon is much more than a financial transaction:  
it is a way to continue their commitment to the important work we do.

The Honor Roll recognizes those who have contributed to New Jersey 
Audubon between September 1, 2020 and August 31, 2021 (FY21).  
New Jersey Audubon strives for accuracy and thoroughness. If you 
believe an entry is listed in error, or if you have questions about this 
year’s Honor Roll, please contact us at 908-396-7380. Thank you for your 
support of New Jersey Audubon. 

PERMANENT

PRESIDENT’S 
CIRCLE

Permanent Life 
Membership in the 
President’s Circle
is conferred on 
individuals and 
families who have 
given $100,000 or 
more in cumulative 
gifts, or have placed 
a bequest for that 
amount in their wills.

Lifetime donations of
$100,000 and above
Anonymous (3)
Ms. Susanna Bergtold
Dr. Barbara J. Brummer 

and Mr. Thomas A. 
Brummer

Mr. Leonard Buck, II
Mrs. Margaret Buck
Ms. Constance 

Campanella and Mr. 
Kevin Casey

Lisa C. Caplan
Helen D. Chaitman, Esq.
Charles M. Chapin
Dorothy and Dave Clair
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 

Cola

Margie DeAngelo
Ms. Chipeta Difani
Ms. Elizabeth H. Difani
Mr. Gabriel Difani
Ms. Katya Difani
Harriett and Bob 

Druskin
Tricia DePol and Bob 

Forrest
Mr. Benjamin S. Fulmer
Ms. Damini S. Fulmer
Joyce M. Georges
Mr. and Mrs. James G. 

Gibson
Ms. Judy L. Graef
Mr. Wayne Greenstone
Mr. Stephen C. Gruber
Dr. and Mrs. David H. 

Hall
Mrs. Robert F. Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. 

Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. James L. 

Johnson
Fred Kaiser
Rich and Pat Kane
Dr. Kerul Kassel and Mr. 

David Leeman
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. 

Kauffeld, Jr.
Mrs. Katherine Kean
Mr. and Mrs. Peter R. 

Kellogg
The Koven Foundation

Drs. Diane Louie and 
Paul Rothenberg

Linda J. Mack
Dr. Leigh McBride 

and Dr. Richard 
McCormack

Dr. and Mrs. Howard 
Mendel

Ms. Carolyn Miller
Hal & Meg Miller
Ms. Jennifer Miller
Ms. Katherine Miller
Mr. Kurt Miller
Reverend Dr. Merideth 

S. Mueller-Bolton 
and Mr. Michael 
Bolton

Rachel Mullen
Michael C. and Carol 

S. Newlon
Lorraine Novinski
Mrs. Maureen B. 

Ogden
Mr. David W. Parsons
Mr. Philip Parsons
Stewart Parsons
Ms. Joyce Payeur
Mr. and Mrs. N. 

Bradford Payeur
Ms. Deborah Payson
Mr. Phil Risko
Mollie and Gray 

Rogers
Ms. Mary Donna 

Rottengen

PLEASE INCLUDE A BEQUEST TO NEW JERSEY 
AUDUBON IN YOUR WILL OR ESTATE PLAN.
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Dr. Charles Scudder
Ms. Jean Scudder
Mr. and Mrs. James A. 

Shissias
Dr. Karen Sollins
Mr. Robert J. Soltis
Evelyn T. Storer
William Stowe and 

Karin Trainer
Louise Tompkins
Mrs. Janice Trucksess
Beth Van Vleck
Isobel Wayrick
Donna H. Weis
Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. 

West
Mrs. Elizabeth W. Wilkes
Mr. and Mrs. Alan M. 

Willemsen
Dr. and Mrs. Philip H. 

Witt

ANNUAL

PRESIDENT’S 
CIRCLE

Annual donations of 
$5,000 and above
Anonymous Donors (3)
Barbara B. and 

Theodore R. Aronson
Dr. Margaret Bartlett
Mr. and Mrs. Jason 

Bigler

Mr. and Mrs. John Bird
Janet and Gene Bolla
Mr. Michael Bolton 

and Reverend Dr. 
Merideth Mueller-
Bolton

Brach Family 
Charitable 
Foundation

Barbara Hedeen and 
Steve Buckingham

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas 
Caves

Mr. William Chew 
and Ms. Karen 
McDermott

Ms. Patti Domm and 
Mr. Bob Windrem

Mr. and Mrs. John W. 
Eckert

Mrs. Deborah Fulton-
Helmer

Mrs. Joanne H. 
Gilmore

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Haines, 
Jr.

Ms. Holly Haines
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan 

C. Hall
Mrs. Jennifer Johnson 

Duke and Mr. 
Joseph Duke

Mr. Randolph Jones 
and Mrs. Sundaa 
Bridgett-Jones

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon L. 
Keen, Jr.

Ms. Patricia A. Lee
Mark Levy
Michael Matthews 

and Pamela Smith
Mrs. Dana Welch Miller 

and Mr. Douglas 
Miller

Dr. Donald L. Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Warren 

Nuessle
Ashley Rey and 

George O'Toole III
Mr. David Schankler 

and Ms. Tamra 
Carpenter

Mr. and Mrs. Roberto 
Sella

Mr. and Mrs. James R. 
Shock

Geraldine A. Smith, 
Esq.

Mr. Henry C. Steenland
M. Karen Thompson & 

William J. Boyle
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Van 

Kooy
Mrs. Kathy Wattles
Mr. Larry A. Wehr
David Wilcove
Mr. Tim Willke and Ms. 

Dana Pogorzelski
Judy and Larry Winne

Annual donations of 
$2,500 - $4,999
Anonymous Donors (4)
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne 

Anthony
Barb and Mr. Bassett
Ann and Alan H. 

Bernstein
Mr. Michael Catania 

and Ms. Jan 
Rosenfeld

Ms. Ethel Cebra
Ms. Pamela Cook and 

Mr. Paul Gietzel
Robert J. DeLap, MD 

and Linda Winsor 
DeLap, PhD

Mr. James Flynn, II
Ms. Louise W. Gross
Ms. Joan Haffey
Ms. Amy Hanssens
Michael and Burr 

Henahan

Feather and Lawrence 
Houstoun

Ms. Linda Keil
Mr. and Mrs. Edward 

Kerbs
Mr. and Mrs. William T. 

Knox, IV
Paul R. and Ann M. 

Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel 

Logan
Mr. Michael McCabe 

and Ms. Evelyn 
Lovitz

Mr. and Mrs. Bob 
McClennen

Jane Morton Galetto 
and Peter Galetto

Ms. Joanne Louie 
Penn

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew 
Pennella

Dr. Jeffrey S. Poulin
Ms. Susan C. Priester
Ms. Janice Reid
Mrs. Marian Sabat
Ms. Susan L. Sloan
Mr. and Mrs. Charles O. 

Slugg
Mr. and Mrs. Charles 

Spainhour
Ms. Denise M. 

Spratford
Mr. and Mrs. John 

Strand
Ms. Patricia D. Valas
Mr. and Mrs. Mark 

Valeri
Ms. Phoebe Weseley & 

Mr. David King
Ms. Susan Whaley
Mary E. Wood

Annual donations of 
$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous Donors (5)
Ms. Tracey Allen
Mr. Jim Amigh
Mr. and Mrs. Erik 

Anneback
Mr. James C. 

Armstrong, Jr.
Ms. Christine Arnold
Mr. and Mrs. David R. 

Atkinson
Mr. and Mrs. Shaun 

Bamford

Mr. Victor Baran and 
Ms. Dawn Ortell

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph L. 
Basralian

Ron and Janice Bilotti
Ms. Patricia Brentano 

Bramnick and The 
Honorable Jon M. 
Bramnick

Dr. Gregory Browne
Ms. Rebecca Buck and 

Mr. James Reuter
Michael K. Buckley, 

M.D. and Karen 
Wirtshafter, M.D.

Dr. Trudy Burke
Mr. Neil Chavkin
William C. Clarke and 

Bonnie Clarke
Mr. Michael Couch
Mr. and Mrs. Alan 

Crawford, III
Mr. Frank Daspit and 

Ms. Nell Hennessy
Ms. Linda de Castro
Mr. John P. de Neufville
Mr. and Mrs. Russell 

Dickhart
Jack and Fran Drew
Kathy Easton and 

Roger Suttmeier
Mr. Glenn A. Englehardt
Ms. Laurel Fay
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Flachs
Mr. David L. Flitcroft
Jane A. Flynn
Ms. Caroline Ford
Mr. John Frink and Dr. 

Erica Miller
Mrs. Nancy Gallagher 

and Mr. Gary 
Gallagher

Mrs. Elaine Garces
Ms. Diana Garibaldi
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 

Garrison
Professor Carolyn 

Gerdes
Ms. Lynda Goldschein
Laurel and Charles 

Gould
Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. 

Harding
Pamela and Daniel 

Harding
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Hatch

DAVID SIBLEY (CENTER-LEFT) LEADING A SPECIAL 
WALK AT A PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE EVENT WITH BILL 
BOYLE (CENTER-RIGHT), KOJO BAIDOO (RIGHT), 

AND OTHER PRESIDENT'S CIRCLE MEMBERS
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INDIVIDUAL DONORS CONTINUED

Michael Hiotis and 
Cynthia Hiotis

Kathy and Roger Horn
Mr. Stephen Jacobson 

and Ms. Blythe Hoyle
Mr. Paul Huang and Mr. 

Daniel Stroup
Dr. Mathias 

Hukkelhoven
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 

Jaklitsch
Richards and Patricia H. 

Jarden
Dr. James Kellam
Michael J. King
Mrs. Diane Kooker
Mr. Theodore J. Korth
Laura I. Kramer and 

Deborrah Markette
David M. Kristol and 

Marjorie C. Brandriss
Mark Kulkowitz and 

Pam Huber
Ms. Joyce Kunkle
Dr. Stephen Liebhaber 

and Dr. Nancy Cooke
Anita and Jeffrey 

Liebman
Mr. Changkai Liu
Mr. Walter K. Maier
Andrew and Gemma 

Major
Mr. Kit Marlowe and 

Mrs. BJ Wagner
Ms. Jacquelyn Heidi 

Mass and Mr. Andrew 
Chen

Mr. Daniel McCabe
Ms. Deirdre McManus
Mr. Donald K. McNeil
Mr. and Mrs. David 

Mechanic
Chantal and Philip 

Meldrum
Ms. Rita Modesti
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. 

Montstream
Mr. Bruce H. Morrison
Ms. Melissa Motz
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Mullock
Mrs. Pat Munson and 

Mr. Gordon Munson
Mr. Richard Nathan
Mr. James Neff
Mr. Arthur E. Newbold, 

IV

Dr. Christine Newman 
and Eileen Bruns

Mr. and Ms. Brian Opitz
Mr. and Mrs. Lambert 

Orkis
Mrs. Rachel O. 

Palermo
Dr. and Mrs. Donald E. 

Parlee
Ms. Patricia Patterson 

and Dr. Patricia 
Berran

Ms. Cymie Payne and 
Mr. Stephen Elston

Ms. Catherine Pierson
Mr. William Pike
Mr. and Mrs. David 

Pollard
Mr. Benjamin Posel
James and Diane 

Quinn
Dr. and Mrs. William H. 

Rehrig
Ms. Linda Reid
Alan and Barbara 

Rennie
Andrew and Cynthia 

Richards
Mr. William Rinier
Mr. and Mrs. William 

Roache, III
Mr. and Mrs. Steven J. 

Salata
Mr. Henry Schaefer 

and Ms. Deborah 
Schmitt

Mr. Daniel Schreiber
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth 

C. Senior
Mr. Richard Shafer
Ms. Bonita Stanton
Dr. Michael 

Steigerwald and Dr. 
Mary Mandich

Mrs. Doris M. Stoner
Mr. Matthew Stroh 

and Ms. Christine 
Clayton-Stroh

The Honorable John 
R. Tassini and Mrs. 
Mary Tassini

Mr. and Mrs. Louis 
Turner

Mr. and Mrs. Alan L. 
Tyson

Dr. Daniel Van Abs 
and Mrs. Janet Van 
Abs

Mr. and Mrs. 
Christopher W. White

Annual donations of 
$250 - $999
Anonymous Donors 

(11)
Mr. David Aboodi
Mr. Robert M. Adams
Mr. and Mrs. James C. 

Ahlstrom
Ms. Kathleen L. Allen
Dr. Leigh J. Altadonna
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth 

Ambruster
Mr. and Mrs. Harold R. 

Amos, Jr.
Mrs. Marta K. Arcuri
Mr. and Mrs. William C. 

Arendt, Jr.
Ms. Karen A. Armhold
Mr. and Mrs. George 

Arnett, III
Ms. Laura Porter Ascari
Mr. and Mrs. John 

Askildsen
Ms. Linda Atkins
Mr. Jonathan 

Auerbach and Ms. 
Karoline Adler

Mr. Robert Auster
Mr. Dennis 

Bartholomew and 
Ms. Ruth Austin

Mr. Kojo Baidoo
Mr. Nick Baldwin
Ms. Patricia A. Balko
Ms. Janice Bara
Ms. Claudette G. 

Barber
Dr. Louise T. Barbieri
Ms. Dorothea Barker
Mrs. Nancy C. Baron
Mrs. Kathleen Bartley 

and Mr. Richard 
Bartley

Mr. Peter Batts and Ms. 
Karyn Person

Ms. Katharine Beale
Ms. Kim Beard
Marcy Beitle and 

Nancy Skinner
Mr. Patrick Belardo
Ms. Helen Belencan 

and Mr. Gary Smith
Drs. Marie and Robert 

Benz
Mr. Nicholas Berger

Dr. Garrett Bergman 
and Dr. Marilyn 
Bergman

Ms. Ruth Bergstrom
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce 

Betz
Carroll R. Bever and 

Peter Krummins
Mrs. Helen H. Bickell
Mr. Tim Biesiadecki
Dr. Joseph Bischoff
Miss Susan Black
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 

Blasenheim
Mr. and Mrs. Charles 

W. Blewett
Mr. and Mrs. John M. 

Bloomfield
Mr. Peter Bolo and Ms. 

Laila Almeida
Dr. Ardith Bondi
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis 

Bone
Balbec Beauty Inc.
Mrs. Gloria Bosek
Sandra J. Bost and 

Patrick C. Weaver
Ms. Andrea Bottaro
Mr. Andrew Boulcott
Mr. and Mrs. Kristopher 

Boushie
Mr. and Mrs. Edward 

Bowers
Mr. and Mrs. Roy H. 

Brader
Mr. and Mrs. Rich 

Brautigam
Mr. Daniel Brill
Mrs. Elizabeth S. Brobst
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph 

Brooks
Ms. Franta Broulik
Ms. Catherine Brown
Ms. Cori A. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. W. 

Thacher Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy 

Browse
Ms. Arleen Buchanan 

and Mr. James 
Imbriaco

Ms. Colette R. 
Buchanan

Mrs. Janis Buckelew
Mr. Jeffrey Budney
Ms. Claudia Burns
Ms. Catherine Busch 

and Mr. Alan 
Zonderman

Mr. Howard Bushnell
Mrs. Laura Byerlee
Mr. Eugene Byrd 

and Ms. Joanne 
Goleman

Mrs. and Mr. Jennifer 
Cahill

Mr. Warren Cairo
Dr. and Mrs. Ismael 

Calderon
Ms. Mariellen Calter 

and Mr. Philip Eager
Nancy Camacho
Margaret and Charles 

Cammack
Mr. and Mrs. John 

Carter
Mr. Calvin Carver and 

Ms. Anne Delaney
Mr. and Mrs. John 

Celentano
Mr. and Mrs. Frank 

Centore
Mr. Carl Ceo
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel 

Ceravolo
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur J. 

Cericola
Chandler-Shreve 

Family Fund of 
the Community 
Foundation of NJ

Peter A. and 
Bernadete Chapin

Mr. Howard Charles
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas 

G. Chase
Dr. and Mrs. Theodore 

Chase, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Steve 

Chew
Mr. and Mrs. Joel 

Chinitz
Dr. Beth Christensen
Mrs. Sally G. Chubb
Mrs. Carol Ciszewski
John and Nancy Citti
Ms. Elizabeth Clarke
Dr. Janice E. Clements
Mr. Michael Coccaro 

and Ms. Deborah 
Carter

Mr. Barry Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin 

Cohen
Ms. Lynn E. Southcott 

and Mr. James E. 
Colby

Mr. Chris Collins and 
Mrs. Sue Collins
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Dutton Foster
Mr. and Mrs. Charles 

Foster
Mr. and Mrs. Mike 

Fowles
Jeanne Fox and 

Stephan De Micco
Ms. Nancy G. Frederick
Mrs. Laura H. Fuhro
Mr. Russell Furnari
Mr. James Castle 

Gaither Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Russell 

Galen
Ms. Carolyn Gallagher
Ms. Christine A. 

Gallucci
Ms. Rebecca Gardner
Mr. Robert T. Garland
Mr. Richard T. Garner
Mr. Paul Garrett and 

Ms. Charlene Smith
Mr. and Mrs. John 

Gartland
Mr. Matthew Garvey
Mr. and Mrs. Francis J. 

Genova
Harriet Gerard
Mrs. Wendie L. 

Germain
Jane and Ralph 

Geuder
Ms. Leslie Gifford and 

Mr. Warren Gifford
The Gillen-Ruth Family
Mr. Mark Gionet and 

Ms. Tish Tyson
Mr. Thomas L. Glenn, III
Ms. Ellen A. Goerler-

Landau
Ms. Shari R. Goldberg
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome 

Golub
Mary and Stanley 

Gora
Ms. Barbara J. Gordon
Jamie Goren
Ms. Mary Gosline
Ms. Joan Gossner
Mr. and Mrs. Sam 

Grafton
Ms. Katharine Graves
Natalie and Tony 

Gregorio
Dr. and Mrs. Marc 

Grodman
Mr. Roger 

Grutzmacher
Dr. Csanad Gurdon

Mr. Daniel Gutmore 
and Ms. Rosemarie 
Fernicola-Gutmore

Ms. Allison Guzman
Mr. and Mrs. Rick A. 

Haan
Mr. and Mrs. Chris 

Hajduk
Ms. Candace Hall
Deborah Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. 

Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Judson H. 

Hamlin
Mrs. Karen Hammeran
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph 

Hancock
Ms. Theresa A. Hanna
Mr. and Mrs. Tom 

Hardcastle
Mr. and Mrs. Frank R. 

Harder
Mr. and Mrs. Carey 

Hardesty
Mr. and Mrs. Kent 

Hardmeyer
Mr. Gordon Harper
Ms. Ann Hart
Mr. and Mrs. Walter 

Hart
Ms. Vanessa Hartley
Mr. and Mrs. Philip N. 

Haselton
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey L. 

Hauptman
Mr. and Mrs. David 

Hedeen
Ms. Barbara A. 

Heinrichs

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew 
Heinz

Mr. Christopher 
Heitzman

Mrs. and Mrs. Robert R. 
Henry

Cole & Diane Henry
Ms. Jennifer Herring 

and Mr. Fernand 
Brunschwig

Mr. and Mrs. Barry 
Hershfeld

Eve R. Hershkowitz
Mr. Bert Hixon
Mrs. Susan R. Hoag
Ms. Dorothea H. 

Hoffman
Mrs. Frances S. 

Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. Edward 

Hohensee
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 

Hollander
Mr. Chad Holloway
Ms. Laura Holms and 

Mr. Michael Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Eric C. 

Holmstrom
Dr. Rush Holt and Dr. 

Margaret Lancefield
Mr. Mark Horberg and 

Ms. Risa Jaslow
Mr. Lawrence Horner
Mr. Evan B. Howell
Penney and A.C. 

Hubbard
Carole Hughes
Ms. Kathleen K. 

Hutchins

Dr. and Mrs. Mitchell 
Conn

Christine C. Connelly
Mr. and Mrs. Paul and 

Patricia Conroy
Mr. William Conte 

and Mr. Kenneth 
Whitworth

Ms. Cheryl Cook and 
Ms. Barbara Spitz

Mr. and Mrs. Warren 
Cooke

Mr. Donald S. Corbo
Ms. Happy Cornell
Mr. and Mrs. David 

Cox
David and Hilary Crall
Mr. Joseph Crociata 

and Ms. Susan 
Brackshaw

Mr. and Mrs. Mario 
Crociata

Mr. and Mrs. Tom 
Crock

Ms. Mary F. Croft
Mr. and Mrs. Philip B. 

Dahlen
Mr. Gary Dahms
Mr. Christopher Daly
Jan Daniels-Trautner
Mr. James Darbyshire
Mr. Charles Davis
Barbara and George 

Dawson
Mrs. Julia S. Dawson
Mr. and Mrs. Stephan 

de la Veaux
Mrs. Linda P. De 

Neufville
Mr. and Mrs. Michel De 

Wilde
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 

Dee
Mr. Damien O. Del 

Duca
Mr. Wolfgang Demisch
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Dent
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond 

Desjardins
Mr. and Mrs. Gerard 

Dewaghe
Carol Dickman
Ajay Divakaran and 

Padma Akella
Michael Dixon
Dr. Rosina B. Dixon
Ayesha Dolasa and 

Jacob Tulius

Mr. and Mrs. Joe 
Domenico

Ms. Julie Donaldson
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon 

Downing
Mr. and Mrs. Barry A. 

Dreikorn
Ms. Sarah Dreikorn
Ms. Arlene Driscoll and 

Mr. Jeffrey Burian
Mr. William Drummond
Mr. Kevin Duffy and 

Ms. Dorothea 
Weber-Duffy

Mrs. Patricia B. Dufort
Mr. Frederick Dunn
Mr. Steven Dupont 

and Ms. Elizbeth 
Rittenhouse

Carol Easter and Larry 
Sassaman

Mrs. Landis Eaton
Thomas and Lynn 

Ebeling
Mr. and Mrs. James J. 

Egan
Ms. Corinne E. Egner
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. 

Ekman
Mr. Vince Elia
Mr. Andrew Eppedio
Mrs. Merrill Eppedio
Dr. and Mrs. Mitchell D. 

Erickson
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. 

Evans
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph W. 

Ewald
Mr. and Ms. James J. 

Fagerstrom
Ms. Muriel A. Fallon
Mr. and Mrs. Rob 

Fanning
Mr. and Mrs. Lee 

Farnham
Mr. and Mrs. Don Faser
Ms. Barbara Feimster
Ms. Lisa Ferguson
Ms. Mary A. Fettes
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Field
Mr. Charles Fineran
Mr. Andrew Fisher
Ms. Carol Fitzpatrick
Mrs. Kathleen A. Flynn
Christa and Jeffrey 

Fontecchio
Mr. and Ms. Robert 

Forster
Mr. Russell Forte

GREAT SPANGLED 
FRITILLARY
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INDIVIDUAL DONORS CONTINUED

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew S. 
Hutchinson

Ms. Laura Jacobs
Mr. and Mrs. Markian S. 

Jaworsky
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Jee
Andrew MacAoidh 

Jergens
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth 

Jirinec
Mr. Andrew W. 

Johnson
Mrs. Ellen Locker 

Johnson
Mr. Skip Jonas and Ms. 

Tricia Deering
Mr. and Mrs. Craig T. 

Jorgensen
Ms. Doreen Jorgensen
Prof. Sandra Joshel
Ms. Jamie Kamph
Dr. Andrew E. Kasper, 

Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John F. X. 

Keane
Ms. Mary Kelly and Mr. 

Chris Meyerink
Jane Kendall and 

David Dietz
Ms. Sally Kendall
Mr. and Mrs. Scott M. 

Kevelson

Mr. Jeffrey Kimball
Mr. and Mrs. David 

King
Christine and Richard 

Kitto
Ms. Kimberlynn 

Kleasen and Mr. 
Glenn Thomas

Ms. Susan Klein
Todd Klein and Ellen 

Smiga-Klein
Mrs. Ann W. Klemme
Drs. Deborah and 

Harvey Kliman
Chip Klunick, M.D.
Teresa and James 

Knipper
Dan and Gail Kopp
Ivan Kossak
Meera Kotagal
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffery R. 

Krout
Mrs. Virginia G. Kubik
Ms. Brenda La Duke
Dr. and Mrs. David La 

Puma
Mr. and Mrs. 

Christopher C. 
Laffey

Joann and Anthony 
Lambiase

The Honorable 
Leonard Lance and 
Ms. Heidi Rohrbach

Mr. Steven E. Lane
Dr. and Mrs. Carlos 

Langezaal
Mr. Michael Lanzone 

and Dr. Tricia Miller
Dr. Marlene Lengner
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel 

Lennon
Ms. Ann B. Lesk
Mr. and Mrs. Steven 

Lessick
Ms. Deborah Levin
Mr. George Levine
Mrs. Livia Levis-Ruiz
Paula and Roger Levy
Mr. Richard Lilleston
Joseph C. Liptak
Dr. Manuel Litchman 

and Dr. Laurie 
Baumez

Mr. and Mrs. Jeff 
Littman

Ms. Lindsay Lloyd
Mrs. Nancy Lofredo
Mrs. Patrick M. 

Lonergan
Andrew Longo and 

Rebecca Shulman
Mr. Henry R. Lord
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. 

Loveland
Dale M. Lovelock and 

Andrew Jackson
Ms. Karen Lubert
Mr. Michael Lubin
Dr. William Lupatkin 

and Dr. Julie Timins-
Lupatkin

Mrs. Belinda Louie 
Luscinskas

Ms. Jean Lynch
Mr. Brian MacGeorge 

and Ms. Virginia 
Klimek

Dr. Mona Mahal
Mr. George J. Malosh
Mr. Mahtab Marker
Mr. and Mrs. John V. 

Markey
Dr. Harry G. Markow
Ms. Anne Marlotte
Dr. Jeanne Marrazzo 

and  Ms. Jo Hofmann
Mr. Alan Mart and Dr. 

Linda DeMarzo
Alice Martell
Drs. Martina and John 

Martin

Mr. and Mrs. N. Nelson 
Martinez

Janice Mason
Mr. Richard Mason 

and Ms. Carol 
Mattusch

Mr. Rene Mathez
Ms. Tama Matsuoka 

and Mr. Wilfred 
Wong

Margaret S. Maurin
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 

L. May
Mr. Timothy McCarthy
Ms. Patti McCloskey
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur I. 

McEwen
Dr. and Mrs. Hugh 

McFadden, Jr.
Mr. Chris McGiffin
Mr. Eric R. McGrail
Mr. and Mrs. James D. 

McGregor
Mr. Howard McIlvaine
Ms. Kim McLaren
Ms. Claudia B. 

McNamara
Mr. Thomas McParland 

and Ms. Helene 
Stewart

Mrs. Julie Mealo
Dr. Scott J. Mellis and 

Ms. Melanie G. 
Kogan

Mr. Kenneth Micetich
Mr. and Mrs. John 

Middleton
John D. and Katherine 

Mitchell
Mr. and Mrs. John T. 

Mitchell
Mr. Bruce A. Moffatt
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth 

Moll
Mr. and Mrs. Guy 

Moody
Mr. Brian Moore
Mr. Scott Moorhouse
Robin Morey
Ms. Kristy Morley & Ms. 

Barbara Williams
Mrs. Alice Morris and 

Mr. Jeffrey Morris
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey L. 

Morris
Mrs. Marcia Morton 

and Mr. Thomas 
Morton

Ms. Suzanne Moyers

Mr. Axel Muehlig
Mr. Gene Muller
Ms. Patricia Mundy
Mr. Hiram Munger
Mr. and Mrs. George F. 

Myers, Jr.
Ms. Shari-Beth Nadell
Ms. Samantha Naftal
Mr. and Mrs. John F. 

Nansteel
Mr. and Mrs. Tony 

Nastase
Ms. Paula Neff
Ms. Patricia Nelson 

and Mr. Joseph 
Renfield

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel 
Nelson

Mr. and Mrs. William 
Nelson

Mr. Daniel Noesges
Mr. and Mrs. Edward C. 

Normandin
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond 

A. Note, Jr.
Ms. Virginia Nuessle
Ms. Barbara J. Nyce
Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. 

O'Brien
Mr. and Mrs. Brian 

O'Leary
Mr. and Mrs. James P. 

O'Malley, III
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick 

O'Malley
Ms. Margaret O'Neill
Dr. Thomas Ostrand 

and Ms. Elaine 
Weyuker

Mr. Richard Ozmore & 
Ms. Kathy Kraft

Mr. and Mrs. John J. 
Padalino

Mr. and Mrs. Mildred & 
Joseph Paden

Mrs. Catherine 
Pagliuca

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas 
Palumbo

Mr. and Mrs. Keith R. 
Parker

Margaret Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen 

W. Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Charles 

Parton
Katharine and John 

Patterson
Mrs. Janet PawlukBLUE JAY
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Ms. Mona Payton
Prof. and Mrs. Michael 

Perlin
Alfonso and Susan Perri
Mr. and Mrs. Achilles 

Perry
Geoffrey Peters
Drs. Robert Petersen 

and Mrs. Veronica 
Petersen

Messrs. William and 
James Petersen

Ms. Heidi Petri
Mr. Dustin Petty
Mr. and Mrs. Keith 

Phillips, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas 

Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. Sterling L. 

Pierson
Mr. and Mrs. J. Richard 

Pine
Mrs. Diana Pogorzelski
Mr. Edward Post
Ms. Jessica Prahl
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis C. 

Price
Ms. Michelle Price and 

Ms. Megan Carroll
Mrs. Tracey Price and 

Mr. Christopher Price
Mr. John A. Provinsal
Mr. James Purdon and 

Mrs. Deborah Purdon
Ms. Lisa Quartararo
Jim and Nancy Quinn
Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. 

Radis
Mr. Peter Ramadge 

and Ms. Selina Man
Ms. Joanne Ramundo
Ms. Joanna Randolph
Ms. Lauren Randolph 

and Mr. Robert 
Goodman

Mrs. Deborah L. Rapp
Mr. Michael J. Ready
Mrs. Patricia Reed and 

Mr. George Reed
Mr. Manuel Rey
Mr. Charles A. Rhodes, 

Jr.
Dr. Jean L. Rich
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. 

Riethof
Dr. Stuart M. Ring
Ms. Elizabeth Ritter
Mr. Bruce Robertson
Ms. Elizabeth A. Roedell

Ms. Linda J. Rogala
Mr. Robert D. Rogers
Ms. Phyllis Roney
Mr. and Mrs. Peter 

Rooney
Mr. and Mrs. Roy and 

Luise Roseberry
Mr. Bruce Rosen and 

Ms. Lynne Rudnick-
Rosen

Mr. Jeffrey S. Roshong
Barbara Ross
Mr. Ted Ross and Ms. 

Heidi Kleinman
Ms. Dale Rosselet and 

Mr. Kevin Karlson
Mr. Michael J. Rotay
Mr. Alan Rote and Ms. 

Martha Ullman
Mr. and Mrs. George D. 

Roussey
George and Barbara 

Rovnyak
Ms. Jennifer Ruch
Ms. Jeanne Ruddy 

Keen and Mr. Victor 
Keen

Mr. and Mrs. John L. 
Ryan

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph 
Ryder

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher 
Rydstrom

Mr. and Mrs. Stuart 
Sadwin

Mr. and Mrs. Joshua 
Saks

Mr. and Mrs. Joel H. 
Sanders

Anna-Maria H. Schaefer
Mr. and Mrs. John 

Schaeffer
Mr. and Ms. Uwe Scheel
Mr. Eric Scher
Ms. Gabriele K. Schmitt
Mr. Steve H. Schnur
Mr. and Mrs. Karl 

Schoenknecht
Ms. Julia Schonfeld
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. 

Schrader
Mr. Henry B. Schram
Mr. and Mrs. Loren B. 

Schreiber
Mr. Steven Schurkman
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard A. 

Schwartz
Mr. and Mrs. Ron R. 

Schwartz

Ms. Elaine Seckler and 
Ms. MaryLou Szivos

Mr. and Mrs. Henry 
Selinger

Mr. and Mrs. Mike 
Seraphin

Ms. Stephanie Seymour 
and Mr. Bob Perry

Ms. Katharine 
Shackleton

Mr. and Mrs. Jayesh 
Shah

Ms. Karen Sharp
Mrs. Marcia C. Shearer
Rev. and Mrs. Richard R. 

Shenton
Mrs. Chia-Fang Shih 

and Mr. Ko-Jen Shih
Ms. Julianne Shinnick
Mr. and Mrs. Jim 

Simonetti
Ms. Anne-Marie 

Slaughter
Mr. David Slaymaker 

and Ms. Rebecca Li
Ms. Leslie Smalley and 

Dr. William Cody
Mr. Brent Smerak
Ms. Karen Smith and Mr. 

Aron Bukspan
Mr. Michael C. T. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph L. 

Sneyers
Mr. and Mrs. Henry L. 

Sosinski
Mr. and Mrs. Lex Speal
Dr. and Mrs. Steven 

Sperber
Dr. and Mrs. Richard L. 

Sprott
Dr. Dayalan Srinivasan
Ms. Lynda J. 

Stadtmueller
Mr. Charles Stanberry
Ms. Melanie H. Stein
Ms. Lisa A. Stevens and 

Mr. Wes Boyce
Mrs. Susan S. Stevenson
Ms. Linda D. Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. 

Stewart
Ms. Gael Storck and Mr. 

Tom Lykens
Ms. Perri Strawn and Mr. 

William Kunze
Christopher H. Street
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce 

Stroever

Mr. Thomas M. Stuart
Dr. and Mrs. Michael 

Stubblefield, M.D.
Mr. Edward C. Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. John R. 

Sullivan
Ms. Missy Sullivan
Mr. Thomas Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Clay 

Sutton
Mr. and Mrs. Bjorn 

Swanstrom
Mr. and Mrs. Jay 

Swardenski
Dr. William A. Sweeney
Mr. Roger Taylor
Dr. Joan Tell
Mr. John A. Terrill, II
Mr. Sean Thomas
Ms. Sue Thomas
Mr. Ron Thornhill and 

Ms. Olga Sylvia
Joan M. Thuebel
Mr. Jeffrey Tishberg
Mr. and Mrs. David W. 

Tobias
Ms. Cynthia Todd
Susan K. Treesh
Ms. Mary Trimble
Michelle Tuorto-Collins 

and Brian Collins
Dr. Zoltan Turi and Dr. 

Adele Slatko
Ms. Allison Tyler
Ms. Cynthia Uber
Mr. Sid Ulm
Ms. Marian Van Buren
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 

Van Wagner
Mr. and Mrs. Aaron 

Vander Horn
Mr. Franklin G. 

VanLandingham
Mr. Philip Vasan
Ms. Jessica Verges
Maryann Vermeulen
Ms. Patricia A. Vernon
Mr. Anthony J. Vespa
Ms. Jennifer Viola
Dr. Anne Vogt
Mrs. Peggy F. Walsh
Ms. Mary A. Walter
Ms. Sally J. Waltman
Ms. Esther M. Warner
Mr. and Mrs. William 

Warren
Ann C. Watts

Mr. and Mrs. Dale A. 
Weaver

Mr. and Mrs. John 
Weihe

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen 
Weis

Mr. Paul Wenzelburger
Ms. Marci Werlinich
Mr. and Mrs. Tom West
Juanita Wetherell
Mr. and Mrs. George P. 

White
Mr. and Ms. James 

Whitely
Mr. Ellsworth P. 

Whiteman
Ralph R. Widner
Mr. William Wilkinson 

and Ms. Janet Dale
Mr. and Mrs. Allan 

Williams
Ms. Kathryn Williamson
Mr. William E. Willis
Mr. Michael Wills
Mr. and Mrs. David 

Wilmoth
Ms. Bonnie Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. James 

Wilson
Mr. Robert D. Wilson, Jr.
Mr. Matthew A. Winkler
Mr. and Mrs. Mark R. 

Witmer
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Witt
Mr. James Wolcott
Mr. and Mrs. William 

Wolfe
Kathleen Woods and 

Raymond S. Simmons
Kathy and Carl 

Woodward
Mr. Roger Woolf
John and Marcus 

Workman
Brann and Ellen Wry
Ms. Tamar Wyschogrod
Dr. Robert W. Yaskin
Ms. Elaine Yatsko
Ms. Patricia S. Young
Ms. Glenda S. Yu
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel 

Zaidel
Dr. and Mrs. Jed Zaitz
Mr. William Zeller
Mr. and Mrs. Larry R. 

Zirlin

•
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CORPORATE AND
FOUNDATION

DONORS
—

Gifts of $1,000 or more from Civic Groups, Businesses, Government, Corporations  
and Foundations received between September 1, 2020 and August 31, 2021 (FY21).

Anonymous (1)
ACTIONS@EBMF
American Water
Andrew and Gemma Major 

Fund
Atlantic Capes Fisheries, Inc.
Atlantic City Electric, an 

Exelon Company
BASF
Birch Haven Fund of the 

Community Foundation 
of NJ

Bird Watcher's Digest
Borough of Avalon
Brach Family Fund of the 

Community Foundation 
of NJ

Bristol-Myers Squibb 
Company

Cape May Chapter CPOA
Cape May New Jersey Film 

Festival, Inc.
Carl Zeiss SBE LLC
Celestron
Chalfonte Hotel
Coastal America Foundation
Coastline Realty, LLC
Cold Spring Fish and Supply 

Co, Inc.
Cornell Laboratory of 

Ornithology
Covanta Energy Corporation
David R. & Patricia D. 

Atkinson Foundation
Dickhart Gift Fund
Douglas and Sherry Caves 

Fund
Dr. Jeffrey S. Poulin 

Charitable Fund
E.J. Grassmann Trust
EarthShare New Jersey
Eden Charitable Foundation

Eleanor B. Acker Fund of  
the Community 
Foundation of NJ

Energy Foundation
Environmental Endowment 

for New Jersey, Inc.
Ernest Christian Klipstein 

Foundation
Ernst Conservation Seeds Inc.
Exxon Mobil Corporation
FirstEnergy Corp./Jersey 

Central Power & Light
Gary & Nancy Gallagher 

Charitable Fund
Gelfand Family Foundation 

Inc
Greater Wildwood Elks Lodge 

#1896
Haines Family Foundation, 

Inc.
Hills Learning, LLC
Hudson Farm Foundation
James S. & Marianne Welch, 

Jr. Fund at the Community 
Foundation of Louisville

Jersey Cape Military Spouses' 
Club

JL Management
Johnson & Johnson Family of 

Companies
Kowa American Corp.
Leica Camera, Inc.
Liebhaber/Cooke Giving 

Fund
Liu Giving Fund
Lund's Fisheries, Inc.
M. Edward Morris Foundation
MacKinnon Family 

Foundation
Mad Batter Restaurant at 

Carrol Villa Hotel

Mannington Mills, Inc.
Mark Levy Charitable Fund
Mary Reinhart Stackhouse 

Foundation
National Wildlife Federation
Natural Resources Defense 

Council
New Jersey Conservation 

Foundation
NJM Insurance Group
Ocean Spray Cranberries, 

Inc.
Ocean Wind
OceanFirst Foundation
Pamela Cook/Paul Gietzel 

Charity Fund at Schwab 
Charitable

Patricia G. DePol Charitable 
Foundation, Inc.

PDValas GOLF Fund
Peapack-Gladstone Bank
Periwinkle Inn
Peter R. and Cynthia K.  

Kellogg Foundation
Pfizer
Pierson Family Foundation, 

Inc
Pine Island Cranberry 

Company, Inc.
Plansmart NJ, Inc.
PSEG Foundation
Red Moose Charitable Trust
Relion Battery, LLC
Rey Financial Group
Rockefeller Foundation 

Matching Gift Program
Rottengen Charitable Gift 

Fund
Schwab Charitable Fund
Slomo and Cindy Silvian 

Foundation, Inc.
Spring Point Partners LLC

Stone Foundation of New 
Jersey

Sturdy Savings Bank
Swarovski Optik
The Boston Foundation - 

Gualala Fund
The Buckley Wirtshafter 

Giving Fund
The Doris Duke Charitable 

Foundation Matching Gift 
Program

The Druskin Family 
Foundation Inc.

The Geraldine R. Dodge 
Foundation, Inc.

The Hall Family Fund
The Harding Family 

Foundation
The Howard Bayne Fund
The John and Margaret Post 

Foundation
The Kean Foundation, Inc.
The Koven Foundation
The Priester Foundation
The Robert and Sue Hatch 

Charitable Gift Fund
The Tyler Foundation
Thomas Myers Poole 

Revocable Trust
Union Foundation
Verizon Foundation
Victoria Foundation, Inc.
Vortex Optics
Wakefern Food Corp./

ShopRite
Wawa Foundation
West Cape Motel
William Penn Foundation
Winsor-DeLap Family Fund

•

NEW JERSEY AUDUBON | 2021 ANNUAL REPORT 17



LIFE
MEMBERS

—
Anonymous (13)
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. 

Aird
Dr. Cynthia J. Allen
Mr. and Mrs. Philip D. 

Allen
Mrs. Henry M. Althoen
Mr. Jim Amigh
Ms. Sandra Amos
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Angus
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory 

Annunziata
Fred and Joyce 

Armstrong
Ms. Lillian B. Armstrong
Mr. Robert Aronds and 

Ms. Sarah Perrin
Barbara B. and 

Theodore R. Aronson
Mr. and Mrs. David R. 

Atkinson
Mr. David W. Babington
Ms. Patricia A. Balko
Mr. and Mrs. Shaun 

Bamford
Mr. Dominic Baratta
Mr. Michael S. Baratta
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 

Baratta
Mrs. Nancy C. Baron
Ms. Marjorie A. Barrett
Dr. Margaret Bartlett
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph L. 

Basralian
Candace Rowden 

Bassat
Barb and Mr. Bassett
Mr. Peter Batts and Ms. 

Karyn Person
Mr. and Mrs. James T. 

Bauer
Alan and Janet 

Baumann
Mrs. L. Peggy Bayer
Mr. S. Robert Beane
Mr. and Mrs. 

Christopher M. Beck
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. 

Becker

Mrs. Maria A. Beguin
Mr. and Mrs. Frank 

Behrle
Mr. Michael Bender
Ms. Isabelle Benton 

and Ms. Aileen 
White

Ann and Alan H. 
Bernstein

Mr. and Mrs. David S. 
Bernstein

Prof. Anita Berson
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan 

D. Bick
Mr. Albert Bilheimer
Ms. Alyson Binder
Mrs. Deborah L. 

Bittenbender
Mr. and Mrs. Rick 

Blackburn
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Blair
Mr. and Mrs. William P. 

Blakeslee
Dr. Judith A. Bland
Mr. Andrew J. Blank
Mr. Jacob C. Blank
Mr. Douglas Bloom
Mr. and Mrs. John M. 

Bloomfield
Mr. Robert Boehm and 

Ms. Katharine Beale
Janet and Gene Bolla
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis 

Bone
Ms. Paige Boszhardt
Mr. R. Bennett Bowers
Mr. William J. Boyle, Jr.
The Rev. Jane T. Brady-

Close
Mr. and Mrs. Mike 

Brauer
Mr. and Mrs. David 

Braverman
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold 

Breiling
Ms. Patricia Brentano 

Bramnick and The 
Honorable Jon M. 
Bramnick

Mr. and Mrs. Paul 
Breslin

Mr. and Mr. Timothy 
A. Brill

Mr. Eric Brown
Drs. James and 

Barbara Brown
Dr. Barbara J. Brummer 

and Mr. Thomas A. 
Brummer

Ms. Rebecca Buck 
and Mr. James 
Reuter

Barbara Hedeen and 
Steve Buckingham

Mr. and Mrs. Edward 
Burcher

Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. 
Burk, Jr.

Mrs. Lillian Burke
Jean Marie Burkhardt
Ms. Claudia Burns
Mr. William J. Butler
Mr. Warren Cairo
Ms. Mariellen Calter 

and Mr. Philip Eager
Nancy Camacho
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon P. 

Cameron
Ms. Constance 

Campanella and 
Mr. Kevin Casey

Mr. Adam Cannizzaro
Lisa C. Caplan
Mr. Frank D. Caporusso
Mr. and Mrs. John 

Carno
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Cassel
Mr. Tracy Cate
Ms. Ethel Cebra
Helen D. Chaitman, 

Esq.
Ms. Marguerite 

Chandler & Mr. 
Richard Shreve

Dorothy and Dave 
Clair

Mr. William S. Clark
William C. Clarke and 

Bonnie Clarke
Bob and Mary Ellen 

Claussen
Ms. Christina Clayton 

and Mr. Stanley 
Kolber

Ms. Cheryl Clearwater

Mr. and Mrs. James R. 
Cloninger

Mr. Edward T. Cone
Janet and Robert 

Confer
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. 

Congersky
Christine C. Connelly
Mr. and Mrs. Warren 

Cooke
Mr. and Mrs. Charles 

K. Cox
Mr. and Mrs. Dudley 

Coy
Mr. Kenneth C. Cramer
Ms. Alice R. Cranston
Ms. Janet L. Crawford
Drs. William A. 

and Maria Luisa 
Crawford

Sister Jean Gabriel 
Crothers

Mr. Frederick Crown 
and Ms. Christine 
Hoffman

Mrs. Brenda Curnin
Ms. Judith Cusick and 

Dr. Christoph Haas
Ms. Kathleen Daley 

and Mr. Matt Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. William 

Dalton
Ms. Fran D'Amico
Mr. Frank Daspit and 

Ms. Nell Hennessy
Ms. Carolyn P. Daurio
Mr. and Mrs. Gary 

Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. 

Davis
Ms. Elizabeth L. Davy
Ms. Linda de Castro
Mr. John P. de 

Neufville
Margie DeAngelo
Ms. Victoria M. Dedek-

Pease
Robert J. DeLap, MD 

and Linda Winsor 
DeLap, PhD

Mr. Michael DeLozier 
and Ms. Suzan 
Preiksat

Mr. and Mrs. Louis S. 
DeMarco

Mrs. Nancy DeMarrais
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Dent

Ms. Joan Detyna
Mr. and Mrs. Russell C. 

Deyo
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald 

Diubaldi
Michael Dixon
Dr. Rosina B. Dixon
Bob Dobrowolski
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Dodelson
Ms. Patti Domm and 

Mr. Bob Windrem
Mr. Richard R. Donat
Ms. Carolyn Dornsife
Cinnamon Dornsife
Mary E. Doscher
Mr. Alfred T. Driscoll
Mrs. Naomi R. 

Drummond
Harriett and Bob 

Druskin
Ms. Edna Duffy
Mrs. Patricia B. Dufort
Ms. Holly Jean Dunbar
Mr. Joseph P. Dunn
Mrs. Miriam L. Dunne
Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. 

Dunne
Mr. Ronald J. Dupont, 

Jr.
Ms. Virginia F. Easley
Carol Easter and Larry 

Sassaman
Kathy Easton and 

Roger Suttmeier
Mr. and Mrs. John W. 

Eckert
Mr. James P. Springer 

and Ms. Nancy C. 
Eickman

Ms. Jane Eigenrauch
Ms. Sheryl Einsiedler
Dr. and Mrs. Norman 

Eisenstein
Mrs. Joan M. Eitzel
Mrs. Herford N. Elliot
Marjorie Elliott
Mr. and Mrs. C. 

Gordon Engel
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Engel
Mrs. Mary Engelhart
Mr. and Mrs. George 

Eschenbach
Mr. Kenneth Fallender
Mr. and Mrs. Rob 

Fanning
Dr. and Mrs. Peter J. 

Federici
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Mr. and Mrs. Donald 
Fell

Mr. Robert T. Finn
Mr. and Mrs. Peter H. 

Flint
Ms. Eileen Foley
Ms. Elizabeth Foley 

and Mr. Thomas 
Kornack

Mr. John Foley
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew 

Forbes
Tricia DePol and Bob 

Forrest
Mr. and Mrs. Charles 

Foster
Vincent P. Fox
Mrs. Deborah Fulton-

Helmer
Mr. and Mrs. Gus Funk
Mr. Harvey Furgatch
Ms. Amy Gaberlein
Dr. and Mrs. Hugh P. 

Gabriel
Mr. and Mrs. Russell 

Galen
Dr. James J. Gallagher
Mr. Kevin Gallagher 

and Ms. Kaitlin Chan
Steve Gates and Julie 

Fox
MaryJoan Gaynor
Patricia H. Gensel
Joyce M. Georges
Professor Carolyn 

Gerdes
Mr. and Mrs. R. Jay 

Gerken
Mr. and Mrs. James G. 

Gibson
Mr. Sam Gidding and 

Ms. Cheryl Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Jim 

Gilbert
Mrs. Joanne H. 

Gilmore
Ms. Lynda Goldschein
Ms. Barbara J. Golla
Drs. George and 

Jessica Golumbeski
Tom and Fern 

Goodhart
Laurel and Charles 

Gould
Mr. Tom Gradwell
Ms. Judy L. Graef
Mr. Leonard Graziani
Mr. Wayne Greenstone

Mr. and Mrs. Martin J. 
Gruber

Mr. Stephen C. Gruber
Ms. Carolyn Haas and 

Ms. Debbie Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Haines, 

Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. David H. 

Hall
Connie and Tom 

Halliwell
Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. 

Harding
Dr. and Mrs. John J. 

Harding
Ms. Laura C. Hardy
Mr. Steven J. Harker
Anne Harlan and Jay 

Nichols
Mr. Robert P. Hawkins
Mr. and Mrs. John C. 

Hebden
Mr. and Mrs. Joe 

Heffron
Dr. Peter L. Heilbroner
Ms. Barbara A. 

Heinrichs
Michael and Burr 

Henahan
Ms. Jane E. Henderson
Mr. Charlie Hennessey
Charlotte K. 

Hennessey
Ms. Kirsten P. 

Henrickson
Ms. Pamelia A. 

Henriksen
Ms. Christine Hepburn 

and Mr. Kenneth 
Martin

Mr. and Mrs. J. R. Herd
Ms. Helen Herzlinger
Mr. and Mrs. Richard 

Higgs
Mr. and Mrs. Ian D. 

Highet
Mr. Dave Hildebrand
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey 

Hirsch
Mrs. Frances S. 

Hoffman
Mrs. Helen Hoffman
Mrs. Robert F. Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. 

Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. Edward A. 

Hogan

Dr. Annette Hollander 
and Mr. Myron 
Kaplan

Mr. and Mrs. Joe 
Hollander

Holly Beach Public 
Library Assoc.

Kathy and Roger Horn
Mr. and Mrs. David 

Horne
Mr. and Mrs. Hirair 

Hovnanian
Ms. Heather F. Howkins
Penney and A.C. 

Hubbard
Mr. and Mrs. Edward B. 

Hubbard
Carole Hughes
Mrs. Pamela C. Hull
Mr. and Mrs. Blaine 

Hummel
Kathy and Scott Iozzo
Miss Mary Lou Ireton
Mrs. Jean Ives
Mrs. Sudha Iyer
Ms. Janet S. Jackson-

Gould
Mrs. Winifred O. 

Jacobs
Mr. David Callan and 

Ms. Jalna Jaeger
Lucy E. Janjigian
Mr. Rodger Jany
Alice A. Jarvis
Andrew MacAoidh 

Jergens
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth 

R. Johanson
Mr. and Mrs. James L. 

Johnson
Mrs. Sally H. Johnson
Larry L. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Robert R. 

Jones
Mr. Roger Jones
Ms. Valerie M. 

Josephson
Dr. Mary L. Jung
Fred Kaiser
Mr. Constantine Kallas
Rich and Pat Kane
Mrs. Robert L. Kane
Dr. Kerul Kassel and Mr. 

David Leeman
Mr. and Mrs. Richard 

W. Kauffeld, Jr.
Mr. Louis J. Kaufman
Robert Kean

Mr. and Mrs. Eric N. 
Keber

Dr. Mary Ann Keenan 
and Ms. Maxine 
Munter

Mr. Allan R. Keith
Piera and Eugene 

Kelley
Mr. and Mrs. Peter R. 

Kellogg
Dr. and Mrs. Michael 

A. Kelly
Mr. Barry Kelner
Mr. David Kembel
Ms. Mary Anne Kern
Michael J. King
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis L. 

Kisiel
Mrs. Ann W. Klemme
Drs. Deborah and 

Harvey Kliman
Mr. and Mrs. Bernie 

Knaupp
Mrs. Chris Knowlton
Tom and Shawn 

Koellhoffer
Mr. and Mrs. Paul 

Koenig
Walter Koenig
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry J. 

Kokes
Mr. E. A. Komczyk
Mrs. Bernice Koplin
Ms. Margaret Kopriva 

and Mr. Randall 
Marshall

The Koven Foundation
Ms. Elena Kozlowski 

and Ms. Nancy 
Murray

Mr. Eric Krantz
Mr. William 

Kronenberg, III
Paul J. Kunstek
Mrs. Jane G. Kurtz
Mrs. Carolyn M. La 

Mountain
Mr. Kenneth I. Lange
Mr. Joseph W. Laraia
Mr. Ralph LaRossa
Paul R. and Ann M. 

Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. William B. 

Leavens, III
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas 

Lee

Mr. Eugene Lefevre 
and Ms. Deborah 
Boardman

Ms. Sheila Lego 
and Ms. Marleen 
Murgitroyde

Dr. Marlene Lengner
Ms. Shirley S. Levin
Mrs. Elizabeth Levy
Mark Levy
Paula and Roger Levy
Elizabeth and Paige 

L'Hommedieu
Mr. Philip C. 

L'Hommedieu
Mr. Gerard T. Lingner, III
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur W. 

Linz
Joseph C. Liptak
Randolph S. Little
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel 

Logan
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald R. 

Lommatzsch
Mrs. Evelyn C. Long
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff 

Looney
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Lott
Drs. Diane Louie and 

Paul Rothenberg
Mr. and Mrs. Paul 

Lozier
Ms. Karen Lubert
Dr. Amy Ludwig
Ms. Patricia A. 

Lukaszow
Mr. Karl Lukens
Mr. Michael Lyncheski 

and Ms. Ann M. Rillo
Linda J. Mack
Mrs. David B. MacNeil
Mr. David Madden
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. 

Maher
Mr. Guy Maitland
Eugene Majerowicz
Andrew and Gemma 

Major
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart 

Malmid
Ms. Ann Louise Mapes
Dr. Anthony Marchand
Mr. Robert Maricic
Dr. Harry G. Markow
Mrs. Mary O. Marsh
Mr. Alan Mart and Dr. 

Linda DeMarzo
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LIFE MEMBERS CONTINUED

Ms. Marcia Martin
Drs. Martina and John 

Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy 

Martin
Mrs. Mary P. 

Masilamani
Janice Mason
Ms. Jacquelyn Heidi 

Mass and Mr. 
Andrew Chen

Dr. and Mrs. Bernard F. 
Master

Ms. Tama Matsuoka 
and Mr. Wilfred 
Wong

Linda G. Matula
Mr. and Mrs. Thane 

Maynard
William G. McAlonan, 

V.M.D.
Mr. Geoff McAuliffe
Dr. Leigh McBride 

and Dr. Richard 
McCormack

Mr. Michael McCabe 
and Ms. Evelyn 
Lovitz

Ms. Sarah McCarty
Mr. and Mrs. Bob 

McClennen
Mrs. Elizabeth 

McDonnell
Mr. and Mrs. William K. 

McElroy
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur I. 

McEwen
Ms. Melinda McGough 

and Mr. J. Stephen 
Griffey

Ms. Anne McGrath
Mr. and Mrs. James D. 

McGregor
Ms. Doris McKethan
Ms. Kathleen McLean 

and Mr. Louis 
Iacono

Mr. David P. 
McNicholas

Mr. Thomas McParland 
and Ms. Helene 
Stewart

Mr. David R. McShane
Ms. Barbara Mead 

and Mr. Richard 
Lawrence

Dr. and Mrs. Howard 
Mendel

Mr. and Mrs. Larry J. 
Merighi and Family

Mrs. Catherine Merker
Mr. Bradford Merritt
Molly VanDuser 

Mesnard
Mrs. Dana Welch Miller 

and Mr. Douglas 
Miller

Hal & Meg Miller
Ms. Patricia B. Miller
Mr. Richard Millnamow 

and Ms. Bridget 
Millnamow

Mr. Richard P. Mincy
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth I. 

Mirsky
Ken Mitchell
Barb and Mr. Montague
Mr. Pete Monti
Mr. and Mrs. Guy 

Moody
Mr. and Mrs. Peter B. 

Moore
Dr. Donald L. Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Moore
Ms. Nancy Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Jim H. 

Morgan
Mr. Bruce H. Morrison
Miss Elizabeth Morton
Miss Emma Morton
Mr. and Mrs. John R. 

Morton, Jr.
Jane Morton Galetto 

and Peter Galetto
Merideth Mueller-Bolton 

and Michael Bolton
Ms. Rochana 

Muenthongchin
Rachel Mullen
Mr. Michael C. Mullins
Mr. Philip Munkacsy
Mrs. Pat Munson and 

Mr. Gordon Munson
Mr. and Mrs. Peter 

Muratore
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas F. 

Murray
Mrs. Catherine H. 

Musgnug
Mr. D. Michael Mutchler
Mr. and Mrs. George F. 

Myers, Jr.

Barbara Sue Nadolny 
and Mary Elizabeth 
Vander Horn

Ms. Monica J. Neal
Ms. Patricia Nelson 

and Mr. Joseph 
Renfield

Ned and Greenie 
Neuburg

Michael C. and Carol 
S. Newlon

Dr. Christine Newman 
and Eileen Bruns

Mrs. Barbara M. 
Nicholson

Mr. Robert B. 
Nicholson, III

Suzanne C. Nicole
Paul Niemczura and 

Linda T. Betlejeski
Valerie and George 

Nixon
Marylou Norman
Mr. and Mrs. Tom H. 

Norris
Lorraine Novinski
Ms. Mary L. Nucci
Mr. and Mrs. Warren 

Nuessle
Charles Nunn and 

Carol Resch
Dr. Kathy R. Nurge
Mrs. Rosemary L. 

O'Brien
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 

B. O'Connor
Mrs. Maureen B. 

Ogden
Mr. and Mrs. James P. 

O'Malley, III
Mr. and Mrs. Charles 

O'Neill
Michael and Jeannie 

O'Neill
Mr. Matthew Otto
Dr. William L. Otto
Dr. Joanne Overleese
Ms. Audrey A. Owen
Ms. Jamie Paley
Mr. and Mrs. John P. 

Parke, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Keith R. 

Parker
Margaret Parker
Dr. and Mrs. Donald E. 

Parlee
Mr. David W. Parsons

Stewart Parsons
Mrs. Janet Pawluk
Mr. and Mrs. N. 

Bradford Payeur
Ms. Deborah Payson
Ms. Alison Peebles
Dixon and Diane Peer
Ms. Patricia R. Perkins
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph 

Pescatore
Mr. and Mrs. William 

Peskoff
Ms. Heidi Petri
Lynne and David 

Petronella
Fred and Patricia 

Pfeifer
Mrs. Susan W. Phelon
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Pire
Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy 

Pitcairn
Mr. and Mrs. Steven 

Pitcher
Mrs. Adrian T. Platt
Mrs. Hugh Platt, Jr.
Mr. Nicolas W. Platt
Mr. and Mrs. David 

Pollard
Mr. William H. 

Pritchard, IV
Ms. Hilary Prouty
Ms. Lisa Quartararo
Mr. and Mrs. Chris J. 

Ratti
Mr. R. Chris Regan
Chris and Steven 

Reiser
Alan and Barbara 

Rennie
Ashley Rey and 

George O'Toole III
Nicholas Ribis
Ms. Elizabeth B. 

Richards
Ms. Pamela Richards
Karen and Bruce 

Riede
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. 

Riethof
Mr. Richard Rigby and 

Ms. Ann Breen
Mr. David E. Ringle
Karla Risdon-Nugent 

and Jay Nugent
Mr. and Mrs. E. Dennis 

Rittenhouse
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Riviera

Mr. and Mrs. William G. 
Roe

Mollie and Gray Rogers
Mr. Leon Rosenson and 

Ms. Suzanne Levin
Mr. Robert C. Ross
Ms. Dale Rosselet and 

Mr. Kevin Karlson
Mr. and Mrs. Henry J. 

Rota
Dr. and Mrs. Steven 

Roth
Ms. Mary Donna 

Rottengen
Robert and Patricia 

Rourke
Mr. and Mrs. William H. 

Rufe, III
Mrs. Jane Ruffin
Ms. Susan Russell
Mr. and Mrs. Allan W. 

Ryan
Mr. and Mrs. Steven J. 

Salata
Ms. Judy Samelson
Robert and Elizabeth 

Sandkuhler
Ms. Angela M. 

Sansotera
Anna-Maria H. 

Schaefer
Mr. Henry Schaefer and 

Ms. Deborah Schmitt
Mr. David Schankler 

and Ms. Tamra 
Carpenter

Mr. Drew Schmidt
Mr. Daniel Schreiber
Mr. and Mrs. F. A. 

Schumacher
Ms. P. Liberty Schwalje
Veronica Scutaro and 

Gerald DeMenna
Mr. and Mrs. John W. 

Searight
Mr. M. Gerald Sedam, II
Ms. Mary J. Seipler
Mrs. Suzanne Serafini
Mrs. Arlene Serell
Mr. and Mrs. Ravi Sethi
Mr. Lloyd B. Shaw, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Shaw
Mrs. Barbara Shields - 

Del Vecchio
Mr. and Mrs. James A. 

Shissias
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Mr. and Mrs. James R. 
Shock

Charles P. Shotmeyer
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen 

Sichak, Jr.
Ms. Janet Sidewater
Mrs. Linda W. Siecke
Nina and Tom 

Singleton
Mrs. Newell O. 

Sjolander
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel 

Skinner, III
Dr. and Mrs. Frederick 

C. Skvara
Vivienne L. Slear
Mr. and Mrs. Charles O. 

Slugg
Ms. Leslie Smalley and 

Dr. William Cody
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Smentkowski
Mr. and Mrs. William A. 

Smentkowski
Ms. Deborah A. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. David 

Smith
Mr. and Mrs. William H. 

Smythe
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald W. 

Snider
Mr. Ray P. Snyder
Mr. Robert J. Soltis
Mr. Joseph Sonnefeld 

and Dr. Beatrice 
Grabowski

Mr. and Mrs. Henry L. 
Sosinski

Mr. and Mrs. Charles 
Spainhour

Mr. Richard E. Sparrow
Ms. Lyda M. Spear
Ms. Nancy Spencer
Mr. Howard R. 

Spendelow
Mrs. Ruth B. Spingarn
Mr. Norman T. Sprague
Ms. Denise M. 

Spratford
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen 

K. Stark
Beth Starr
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. 

Stearns
Mrs. Linda S. Stedman
Linda L. Stehlik and 

John E. McCarthy
Mr. Michael J. Stewart

Mr. Steve Stiffler
Mr. and Mrs. Eric P. 

Stiles
Dr. and Mrs. J. C. 

Stockman, M.D.
Evelyn T. Storer
Mr. Frank L. Stramaglia, 

Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John 

Strand
Christopher H. Street
Mr. Tom Sudol
Mr. Edward C. Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Paul C. 

Suthern
Mr. and Mrs. Clay 

Sutton
Dr. Stanley Sutton Jr. 

and Dr. Peri Tarr
Mr. Thomas W. Tarlach
Ms. Ginny Taylor
Mr. Greg Taylor
Dr. Sharon J. Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. William R. 

Teetz
Mr. Joel H. Third
M. Karen Thompson, 

Esq.
Mrs. Nancy Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Alex Thor
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen 

Todd
Mr. and Mrs. John K. 

Tompkins, IV
Louise Tompkins
Mrs. Janice Trucksess
Dr. Nellie Tsipoura and 

Mr. Albert Spry
Mr. and Mrs. Tim H. 

Tweed
Mrs. Nilda Ugarte
Mr. Jeffrey Uhlenburg
Ms. Patricia D. Valas
Mrs. Anne M. Valentine
Ms. Marian Van Buren
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Van 

Kooy
Beth Van Vleck
Alina, Kevin and 

Warren Ventriglia
Dr. Ajanta Vinekar and 

Mr. Sanjay Vinekar
Mr. and Mrs. Francis J. 

Walsh
Mr. Peter Walts
Ms. Pamela Ward
Mr. and Mrs. Neal 

Warner

Helena and Robert 
Warrington

Bob and Anne Watson
Mr. Kevin Watson
Mrs. Kathy Wattles
Ann C. Watts
Isobel Wayrick
Ms. Ruth A. Weber
Mr. and Mrs. Paul 

Wedeking
Mr. and Mrs. William D. 

Weeden
Mr. Larry A. Wehr
Donna H. Weis
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen 

Weis
Dr. and Mrs. Leo G. 

Weiss
Mrs. Lola W. Weiss
Ms. Melinda Welton 

and Mr. John Noel
Ms. Phoebe Weseley & 

Mr. David King
Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. 

West
Mr. David L. West
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GIVING FROM YOUR IRA 

WHEN CONGRESS PASSED THE PATH ACT OF 2015, the law 
permanently renewed the charitable IRA provision allowing 
those aged 70 ½ or older to make direct charitable gifts from 
traditional and Roth IRA’s to qualified charities up to $100,000 
annually free from federal income taxation. This method of 
giving could benefit you in many ways, especially for those  
who must take required minimum distributions each year.

FOR MORE INFORMATION on how you can make a  
charitable gift from your IRA to New Jersey Audubon,  
please contact your plan administrator or Kimberly  
Armenti, VP of Development and Communications  
at kimberly.armenti@njaudubon.org or 908-396-7405. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

9 Hardscrabble Road
Bernardsville, NJ 07924 


